United Way campaign successful; professional groups targeted next



The executive director of the United Way, Arlene Bruce, presented this painting to John Wickens in recognition of his five years of service with the charity organization during the group's recent annual meeting. Mr. Wickens is moving to Parry Sound this summer. (Herald Photo)

this group.

Steve Williamson, the United

Way president, said there are

plans to recruit professionals to

speak to other professionals about

the work of the United Way in the

hope of raising more funds from

The United Way will also con-

tinue to conduct a yearly door-to-

door campaign, Ms. Bruce said.

This type of campaigning will give

the organization a face, she said.

Ms. Bruce said its important the

United Way volunteer makes per-

sonal contact with the public since

the organization is relatively

young, she said. The United Way of

Ms. Bruce pointed out more

The door-to-door campaign rais-

established United Ways no longer

Halton Hills is four years old.

run a door to door campaign.

ed \$28,500 last year.

Although the United Way of Halton Hills raised \$144,000 in 1989, the level of funds donated by professionals was disappointing, said a volunteer with the charity organization at the group's recent annual meeting.

Graeme Goebelle, who headed up last year's "Leaders of the United Way" and Patron's of the United Way campaigns, raised \$20,000 from commercial and industrial owners and professionals in Halton Hills. But most of the donations came from the commercial and industrial sector and barely any came from the town's professional groups. Most of the area's professionals and commercial and industrial owners were canvassed he said.

It's a matter of education said United Way executive director Arlene Bruce in an interview following the meeting.

Professionals, as well as a lot of other people, are unsure what the United Way does, said Ms. Bruce. The organization has to teach people that money raised through the United Way supports the work of groups such as the Halton Hills Red Cross, the Big Brothers of Halton and the Canadian National Institute for the Blind.

The United Way announced four more groups to add to the existing 18 it now funds. These include the Halton Sexual Abuse Council, the Open Door Youth Centre, the Grace House, Big Sisters of North Halton and the Halton Downs Syndrome Association.

COUNTRY LANE COUNTRY VIDEO & GAMES **COUNTRY RANGE & PUTT NOW OPEN COUNTRY FROZEN YOGURT COUNTRY LOBSTER** "NEW" **COUNTRY XMAS & CRAFTS** "NEW" **COUNTRY BAKERY ENJOY A DRIVE** IN THE COUNTRY Corner of 10th Line and River Rd Across from the Golf Course. Open Dally Till 9:00 p.m.

Call for out of fours directions -877-2254

Less emphasis will be put on the door-to-door campaign said the executive director as more families decide to contribute through their paycheques.

Ms. Bruce said the charity organization will also turn its attention to commuters who live in Halton Hills. There is substantial growth in the commuter area, said Ms. Bruce.

Besides raising the charity group's community profile, the United Way of Halton Hills needs to find out the needs of the community and improve volunteer support, said Mr. Williamson.

The United Way has let the different social servic groups come forward to ask for money, but Mr. Williamson wants to see the United Way become more proactive and get out in the community and assess where money is needed now and where it will be needed in the future.

The agency will also have to approach more people to volunteer because "we've relied on too small a core of volunteers," he said.

Overall the United Way is doing well, said Mr. Williamson, the national average of each donation is \$9.67 the Halton Hills United Way average donation is \$4.50 ye said. And Mr. Williamson thinks it's only a matter of time before the average donation in Halton Hills equals the average national dona-

Kodak holds free slide presentation

Kodak Canada Ltd. will host a multi-media slide presentation at the Knox Presbyterian Church hall in Georgetown Monday night, April 9 at 7:30 p.m.

The slide presentation is open to everyone and the admission is

1S YOUR CAR'S INTERIOR—

SHOWING ITS AGE?

Resident wants town to start composting

Local environmental advocate Diane Van de Valk urged town councillors Monday to apply to the provincial government for funding to establish a backyard composting program in Halton Hills.

About 50 per cent of all residential garbage is organic material that could be used as soil nutrients but is currently being "thrown in the dumps", she said.

Ms. Van de Valk is on a task force established to advise the province on composting.

Ironically earlier Monday town council had approved, in principle, \$5,500 in its 1990 operating budget for a composting program. But councillors were receptive to Ms. Van de Valk's idea.

Ms. Van de Valk suggested a backyard composting program would cost the town nothing to establish. The province would supply 50 per cent of the funding and the residents would make up the difference, she said.

She pointed to the Region of Peel and Halton Region municipalities, which either have or are about to

set up similar programs. And according to a survey conducted by Peel Region, 80 per cent of Peel residents who have composters have continued to use them

said Ms. Van de Valk.

The town government has to show a leadership role in promoting composting to illustrate to the public the importance of reducing the waste stream, she said. Residents have to be shown the success of the 3 R's, reuse, reduction and recycling depends on the public acting responsibly, said the environmentalist.

Ms. Van de Valk said, unlike the blue box program, a composting program is a "one-time expense." And if the program is implemented the use of the muncipality's composting facility would be reduced and therefore town costs for the service would drop, she said.







- **COLOUR TELEVISION** 24-Button Remote . 147-Channel Cable Compatible
- Tuner with Auto Start Auto-Programming

 Hr-Con Picture Tube Picture Reset Sleep Timer

 Automatic Cable-Air Switching Black with Walnut Trim

. On-Screen Frompts and Displays







28" Remote Control **COLOUR TELEVISION**

 24-Batton Remote Control + 147-Channel Cable-Compatible Tuner with Auto-Start Auto-Programming Sieen Timer • On-Screen Frampts and Displays

REA Deluxe VHS VCR

- Wireless Remote
- Control . Built-in Converter
- . High Quality

NOW

ONLY ...

VHS VIDEO **TAPES** Only \$**1**98

RCA 6 HOUR

GUARANTEED SERVICE WITH ALL SALES

Phone 877-3405

14 WESLEYAN STREET Just off Main Street

Preserv-A Stime + Rust Proofing + Upholstery Gard + Window Tinting + Touch Up Paint + Prinstriping and Moleting

Introducing Tidy Car's Upholstery-Gard 2 STAINPROOFING Tidy Car's Upholstery-Gard 2 stain protection is guaranteed to protect your automobile's upholstery against stains and spills for as long as you own the car. PURCHASE A COMPLETE INTERIOR DRY-CLEANING AND DETAILING PACKAGE AT THE REGULAR PRICE AND GET OUR UPHOLSTERY-GARD 2 PROTECTION FOR ONLY \$19.95. An \$89 00 Value When Interior Packages From 109.95 Purchased Separately FREE RUNNING BOARDS INSTALLATION A Full Line of Custom Car & Truck Accessories PIN STRIPING •PRESERV- A-SHINE **•VINYL ROOF REVITALIZING** SPLASH GUARDS SUNROOFS TOUCH-UP PAINT WINDOW TINTING RUST PROOFING CAR COVERS "YOUR ONE-STOP CAR CARE CENTRE" 873-0570 8 a.m. 6 p.m. Monday Thursday 265 Guelph St. 8 a.m. 9 p.m. Saturday 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Georgetown KEIPING CARS IN SHAFF WORLDWIDE